
Dear Sir/Madam, 
  
The intent of the measures is noted.  It is also understood that there are concerns about 
revenue impacts concerning the 10pm sales curfew. 
  
Late night drinking and associated anti-social behaviours are of concern to community.  A 
curfew cannot be relied upon as a single measure to reduce problems associated with late 
night drinking.  In this regard, it may be something that needs to be implemented in 
conjunction with other measures such as education, taxes etc and regularly re-evaluated to 
ascertain if the curfew should be removed. 
  
The removal of the curfew should be based on not only feed back of business proprietors but 
be weighed up against other factors taking into account data / information collected by the 
NSW Police. 
  
Regards, 
  
  
  
Cathy Bern 
Development Services – Section Manager 

Shoalhaven City Council 
Bridge Rd (PO Box 42) NOWRA  NSW  2541 

council@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 
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